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TOWN OF HILTON HEAD ISLAND 
ACCOMMODATIONS TAX ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

Date:   November 01, 2018      Time: 9:00 a.m.  

Members Present: Brad Marra, Chairman; Dru Brown; Vice-Chairman; Rob Bender, Roger 
Freedman, Jim Fluker, Julie Smith and Richard Thomas 

Members Absent: None 

Council Present: Kim Likins and David Ames 

Staff Present: John Troyer, Director of Finance; Brian Hulbert, Staff Attorney; Jennifer 
McEwen, Director of Cultural Affairs; Marcy Benson, Senior Grants 
Administrator; Erica Madhere, Finance Administrator; Cindaia Ervin, Finance 
Assistant 

Others Present: Various representatives from organizations that applied for ATAX Grants, 
members of the public 

Media:  Katherine Kokal-The Island Packet 
 

 

1. Call to Order:   

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 a.m. 

2. FOIA Compliance:   

Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted and mailed in compliance with the 
Freedom of Information Act and the Town of Hilton Head Island requirements.  

3. Approval of Minutes:   

Mr. Bender moved to approve the minutes from the Accommodations Tax Advisory Committee 
meeting on October 25, 2018.  Mr. Fluker seconded the motion and the motion passed with a 
vote of 6-0.    

4. Chairman’s Report:   
Brad Marra, Chairman, opened the meeting and thanked all of the applicants for their time and 
efforts this year. Mr. Marra informed those present that Town Council would award the 2019 
grants at its December 18th meeting. He stated that there is $150K more for this year’s awarding, 
however, the Committee would have some very difficult decisions to make regarding rewarding.  

5. Unfinished Business:    

None 

6. New Business:    
a. Review/Distribution of Accommodations Tax Funds.  

John Troyer, Director of Finance, shared with the Committee a review of the Accommodations 
Tax Funds and how the money is distributed. The Committee didn’t have any questions and 
thanked Mr. Troyer for his presentation.  
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b. Review of Accommodations Tax Funds Available.  

John Troyer, Director of Finance, shared the state Accommodations Tax Revenues for the 
Committee. He shared that of the funding received, approximately $4.3M would be able to be 
awarded this year for the 2019 grants.   

c. Review & Recommendation for the 2019 Accommodations Tax Grants.  

A spreadsheet was displayed listing all applicants along with the amount each applicant 
requested. Committee members discussed each individual application and ultimately, the 
Accommodations Tax Advisory Committee decided upon the following recommendations:  
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The Committee felt that this year was the most difficult yet with request of $5.8M.  They did 
take into account each applicant and the impact they will have on our community. They 
commended those that applied and encouraged those that were not recommended funding, to 
apply for funding next year with proven metrics and data to present to the Committee for 
potential awarding.   
 
Mr. Marra made a motion to approve the recommendations as assigned and displayed on the 
projected spreadsheet (summarized in the table above). Mr. Bender seconded the motion.  All 
Committee members voted unanimously to approve (except for individual line items where 
individual members recused themselves-details listed at end of minutes).  

 
During the discussion of BusinessATTRACT Development Fund, Harbour Town Merchants 
Association 4th of July Fireworks and Hilton Head Wine and Food Festival, Mr. Rob Bender 
disclosed a potential conflict of interest and did not participate. The required disclosure forms 
are attached.  During the discussion of The Sandbox and the Hilton Head Island-Bluffton 
Chamber of Commerce, Mr. Dru Brown disclosed a potential conflict of interest and did not 
participate. The required disclosure form is attached. During the discussions of the Hilton Head 
Island-Bluffton Chamber of Commerce, the Lowcountry Golf Course Owners Association and 
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Shelter Cove Harbour Company, Mr. Brad Marra disclosed a potential conflict of interest and 
did not participate. The required disclosure forms are attached.    
 
During the discussion of The Boys & Girls Club, the Hilton Head Island-Bluffton Chamber of 
Commerce and The Town of Hilton Head Island, Mr. Roger Freedman disclosed a potential 
conflict of interest and did not participate. The required disclosure forms are attached.  During 
the discussion of The Heritage Library, Mr. Richard Thomas disclosed a potential conflict of 
interest and did not participate.  The required disclosure form is attached.  During the discussion 
of the Hilton Head Island-Bluffton Chamber of Commerce Mrs. Julie Smith disclosed potential 
conflict of interest and did not participate. The required disclosure form is attached.  
 

7. Adjournment: 
 
Mr. Marra made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Bender seconded.  All voted in favor and the 
meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
  
Approved:                                                                Respectfully submitted: 
  
 
__________________________                               ______________________  

 Brad Marra, Chairman                                           Cindaia Ervin, Secretary                                                
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